City of York Council	Extract of Committee Minutes
Meeting	Gambling, Licensing & Regulatory Committee
Date	11 February 2019
Present	Councillors Lisle (Chair), Funnell (Vice- Chair), Boyce, Hayes, Hunter, Mason, Pavlovic, Reid, Richardson, D Taylor, Wells and Derbyshire
Apologies	Councillors Cullwick, Douglas and Mercer

Part B - Matters Referred to Council

28. Statement of Licensing Policy & Cumulative Impact Assessment

In accordance with the requirements of Section 5 of the Licensing Act 2003 (the 2003 Act), Members considered a report which sought their support of the formal review of the council's Statement of Licensing Policy. The report advised Members of the consultation undertaken and of the amendments made as a result of changes to legislation and revised guidance.

The report also sought Members support for the implementation of a Cumulative Impact Assessment in relation to part of the city centre (In accordance with the requirements of Section 5A of the 2003 Act) and the report advised them of the consultation undertaken.

The report sought a recommendation to Full Council that the draft Statement of Licensing Policy and Cumulative Impact Assessment be adopted.

The Licensing Manager presented the report and explained that the North Yorkshire Police Force Licensing Officer was in attendance to answer any questions Members may have on Cumulative Impact Assessment report.

In response to Member questions they stated:

- The report from the Police had been considered very closely.
 Patterns of behaviour did shift and the areas covered were under constant review;
- Reporting methods had changed and there was also a national increase in crime, but this remained one of the safest counties;
- The Cumulative Impact Assessment was evidence based and if the evidence was not there an area could not be included within the Controlled Area;
- The 'Top Tier' streets in the report were based on calls for service to the Police. This did not directly correlate with the red area on the map as that was created by plotting calls for service that were relevant to the Licensing Act;
- Due to policing numbers it was important to identify 'hot spots' and this was constantly under review. In relation to the train station the police worked closely with British Transport Police. There was also a Public Space Protection Order covering the city centre which includes the station;
- In relation to changes proposed to Micklegate and the suggestion to turn half the road into 'pavement cafes', all applications for outdoor seating would be reviewed on their own merits, against the Licensing Objectives; and
- All new and variation applications within CIA, especially the 'red zone', would have to demonstrate why the licence should be granted, as there would be a rebuttal presumption to refuse.

Members requested that the map be amended to consider the boundaries of properties within the zone. Officers stated that this would be discussed with the Police Force Licensing Officer.

It was agreed that this Committee recommend to Council

Recommended: That the draft Statement of Licensing Policy

and Cumulative Impact Assessment be

adopted.

Reason: To reflect the result of the consultation and

meet legislative requirements.

Cllr S Lisle, Chair [The meeting started at 4.00 pm and finished at 5.55 pm].